Glebe School NEWSLETTER

Summer Term #4 - 14/6/24



Mon 17th June - Fri 28th June

Year 11 Work Experience

Tues 18th June - Fri 21st June

Year 10 Snowdon Trip - watch our website for updates throughout the week!

Tues 25th June - Record of Acheivement Evening

5.30pm - 7pm Years 11 / 14

If you will be attending with your child and have not already completed the reply form, please do so before Monday 24th

CLICK HERE to complete the reply form

Tues 25th June - GCSE Art Exhibition

4.30pm

If you would like to attend, please inform the school office

Choose the right book



- To choose a book at the right level for your child, use the Five Finger Rule.
- Open the book to any page and ask your child to read. Count on your fingers every time your child does not know a word (they do not have to know you are doing this).
- If you have put up **more** than five fingers before the end of the page, the book is too hard for your child try a slightly easier one.
- Children can lose enjoyment and interest in reading if they find it too challenging. When the level is right, their confidence and enjoyment for reading will grow!

NEWS HEADLINES

At the recent LYG ParaGames Athletics, our students once again represented the school with aplomb. Their behaviour was impeccable and as usual, they supported and encouraged each other throughout the day.

Individual medals abounded, although we are still waiting for team results. A huge congratulations to:

Adam W - Gold x2 (100m / 200m)

Jaxson - Gold x2 (100m / 200m)

Mille W - Bronze x2 (400m / Javelin)

Curiosity Compassion Collaboration Celebration Courage

Andreas - Bronze (200m)

Nehemiah - Bronze (Shot put)

Girls' Relay - Silver (Ava, Mia, Aleah, Tiffany)

Boys' Relay - Silver(Alex H, Niyez, Andreas)

A special mention must go to **Ava G**, whose maturity and support for her peers was incredible. So much so that a teacher from another school assumed she was a member of staff at Glebe! Well done Ava, you are a credit to yourself and should be proud.

YEAR 11

Congratulations and farewell! A message from Miss Jacob:

Year 11s' time in school has now come to an end, and I cannot praise the students highly enough for the effort they have put in during the exam period and for being a truly wonderful year group. We started our Glebe journey together, and I have of fond memories to look back on. I will miss them all.

Next week the students start their work experience and I am sure they will have a great time. I look forward to seeing the students and their families on *Tuesday 25th June* for the Record of Achievement Evening and Art Exhibition, and the students on *Thursday 4th July* at BR6 Restaurant and Bakehouse.

Please see the attached letters for more information on these events.

RoA letter - CLICK HERE

BR6 Trip letter - CLICK HERE

YEAR 7

Year 7 are learning about Mexican Folk Art in their Art lessons - they have been working hard on making clay sun faces! They have learned how to roll a slab of clay, model facial features, clay attachment techniques and the safety rules when working with clay.







YEAR 10

With Year 11 finishing up their exams, Year 10 are focussing and working hard in lessons, aware it will be their turn next year. Students have had a series of tutor time lessons designed to help them with the stresses of exams and coursework, with some useful strategies offered. Mrs Kitteridge also took time to show the students the exam hall, set up with exam tables. This is all designed to help mentally prepare the students for their mocks, which will take place early next academic year.

We are also starting a mentoring programme in year 10, where the students can offer their advice and guidance to younger students who may be struggling with some aspects of school life. Other Year 10s have also been helping out in a TA capacity in some lessons, to install a sense of responsibility and self-confidence. This has been well received by their teachers and the students have done incredibly well rising to this challenge, well done.

Curiosity Compassion Collaboration Celebration Courage

PROVISION



KS3/4 had a wonderful residential trip to Fryland's Wood Scout Outdoor Centre.

The students all showed incredible tenacity, resilience and independence and really pushed themselves to try out new experiences. It was a fun filled couple of days with rock climbing, archery, and a camp-fire, as well as enjoying meals together and a couple of dance parties!

We are so proud of every student who tackled their own personal challenges, whether it being making it one step or to the very top of







the climbing wall, staying away from home for the first time or developing new friendships.

YEAR 8

Year 8 have been looking at how religious people's lives differ, with a focus on food laws within religion; as well as the food choices that believers and non-believers make and the reasons why. This has included Kosher rules in Judaism, Halal in Islam and looking at reasons why people might decide to follow pescatarian, vegetarian or vegan based diets.

YEAR 9

Year 9 have taken part in numerous sporting events recently. This week some students attended the lunchtime Boxing Club and as Jack L said "it is such a fun club to go to, you can learn loads about Boxing while having a good time".

Special mention to Olivia F, Michael S, Tiffany L and Adam W for competing for Bromley in the London Youth Games Athletics competition at Mile End.

Finally, well done to all the girls who attended the free taster session with the Bromley Football Club coaches this week. They have done a great job promoting female football in our school!

As we enter the last half term of this academic year, students are looking forward to their transition to KS4. We are delighted to share that all students have been allocated either their first or second option choices and after a busy period of arrangements and discussions, final option letters have now been sent in the post, which you should receive soon.

Curiosity Compassion Collaboration Celebration Courage